

Audrey Bastine and Velma Halnan, members of Saugeen Memorial Hospital Auxiliary and convenors of the Candystripers, held a capping ceremony in the Southampton United Church on Sunday, November 28. Many parents and friends attended and the program opened with Jean Innes, Mable Beaven and Shirley-Ann Knowles singing "Have Thine Own Way, Lord", with Ada Matheson

at the organ. Maureen Mundrell, Supervisor of Nursing, and Eileen Adnitt, president of the Auxiliary, assisted in presenting the caps, pins and bars. Each of the Candystripers present also received a Christmas gift--thanks to the generousity of Ann and Lloyd Thomas. Dr. Brydon gave the closing prayer and the Trio sang 'Prayer Perfect''. Light refreshments were served in the Sunday School room.



## Learning to skate for Nursery School - 1977

The Nursery School in Port Elgin has been holding annual skating parties for the classes, The Reporter caught these young skaters on Thursday morning. After each skating session the children returned to school for some welcomed hot chocolate.

The easiest way to take a break is to sit on the step of the penalty box, especially when it is such a big step to get right in, as Mary McCulloch found, as seen in centre photo.

Danny Mittendorf was a speedy young man as he shunted his chair around the ice in picture at right.

Affectionately known as the chair gang the youngsters found some moral as well as physical support from the chairs. Photo at left shows Mary McCulloch (left) and Jennifer Whittaker narrowly avoid a collision, thanks to Jennifer's mother Sheila while Angela Cook and Mrs. Joan McCulloch look on.